FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: June 15, 2020
CONTACT: Laura Barrett, 617-750-7412


Attached is a list of districts where teachers and/or other staff have received layoff or non-renewal notices for the 2020 fall school year. This list is preliminary and subject to change. It only includes districts whose staff are represented by the Massachusetts Teachers Association; it does not include layoffs in districts represented by AFT Massachusetts.

Background: The number of notices sent ranges from just a few to more than 100. June 15 is the statutory deadline for notifying teachers in their first three years of service that their contracts will not be renewed for the coming year. More layoffs could happen in the future if a district doesn’t have adequate resources to retain all staff. Conversely, districts could and often do recall some of the staff who received pink slips by the June 15 deadline.

The unusually high number of such notices this year is attributed to the great uncertainty about how much funding districts will have to operate since the state budget is not close to be enacted and the federal government has not approved a new bill supporting state and local governments and public education.


	Adams-Cheshire

	Ashburnham-Westminster

	Athol

	Auburn

	Barnstable

	Brockton

	Brookline

	Dartmouth

	Douglas

	Easton

	Worcester

	Fitchburg

	Franklin

	Grafton

	Greenfield

	Hampden-Wilbraham

	Hanover

	Hawlemont

	Holyoke

	King Philip

	Leicester (Para)

	Leominster

	Longmeadow

	Ludlow

	Mansfield

	Martha's Vineyard

	Maynard

	Medford

	Milton

	Mohawk Regional

	Monson

	Montachusett Regional Voc-Tech

	Narragansett

	Nashoba

	Newton

	Norfolk

	North Adams

	Northampton

	Northbridge

	Norton

	Orange

	Palmer

	Pittsfield

	Randolph

	Richmond

	Rockland

	Southern Berkshire

	Southwick-Tolland-Granville

	Spencer-East Brookfield

	Taunton 

	Wachusett

	Wareham

	Westfield 

	Westford

	Weymouth

	Whittier Regional Voc-Tech

	Winchendon

	Worcester



